UNM School of Law Faculty Meeting October 4, 1976 4:00 p.m., Conference Room

MINUTES

Present: Desiderio, DuMars, J. Ellis, W. Ellis, Fink, Flickinger, Goldberg, Gonzales, Hart, Martinez, Minzner, Muir, Norwood, Parnall, Ragsdale, Simson, Teitelbaum, Winograd; Students Hernandez, Kraemer, Noland

The meeting was called to order by Dean Hart, and minutes of the following meetings were approved: August 23; September 2, 7, 13, and 20.

The Dean welcomed Associate Dean Peter Winograd.

He also reminded the faculty of the President's "No Smoking" rule.

Professor Flickinger was elected delegate to the AALS Conference, with Professor Ragsdale as alternate delegate.

The Dean opened the discussion of the tabled motion to place one third year student on the Admissions Committee. An amended motion carried: One third year student, elected by the entire student body, shall be placed on the Admissions Committee, to serve at the pleasure of the Dean. Student membership on the Admissions Committee, under the same conditions as faculty members, will continue indefinitely.

The faculty passed a motion that the last day of classes for the fall semester will be November 24, examinations to begin December 6, allowing a total of eleven days for Dead Week. A motion to continue classes through April 26 in the spring semester was tabled.

Professor Teitelbaum moved that no examination be given for Constitutional Law II and that class sessions run through three hours of Dead Week. Students will be graded Credit, D or F. Grade will be based upon a book review required of each student and on class participation. Motion carried.

There was discussion concerning a petition to abolish smoking in the law library, and the Dean stated that he would refer the matter to the Student Affairs Committee.

Motions to invite the following lawyers serving on the staffs of the clinical program to attend faculty meetings, without vote, carried: Ray Montez, Jeff Romero, Teresa Sanchez, and Herb Krauss. Motions to invite Kurt Adamson, reference librarian, and Helen Carter, research librarian, to attend faculty meetings, without vote, also carried.

The Dean asked for a volunteer to replace Professor Walden on the University Committee on Human Subjects.

The Dean moved that the Policy for Attendance and Voting Rights at Law School Faculty Meetings be amended to include the associate dean as a voting member (paragraph 2). Carried.

Regarding the grading of Legal History, no request has been made by Professor Teitelbaum to the faculty to change from the usual letter grades.

Spencer Atkins was placed on probation at the end of the spring semester, inasmuch as any grade for Ethics (now unsubmitted) cannot bring his grade point average up to the required 2.0.

Meeting adjourned.

Respectfully submitted,

Louise R. Camp

Adm. Asst.